February 11, 2010

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary,

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street,

27th Floor,

Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4

Dear Kirsten,

RE: Hydro One Networks Inc. – Toronto Midtown Transmission Reinforcement  Project, File EB-2009-0425

On behalf of the North Rosedale Ratepayers Association, I am filing to become an Intervenor at the upcoming hearing for the Hydro One Networks Inc. Application of Leave to Construct Toronto Midtown Transmission Reinforcement. 

The residents of North Rosedale are directly impacted by the proposed work that will occur along the north border of our neighbourhood. The scope and duration of work is considerable and Community wants the opportunity to express its concerns at the Hearing. 

The North Rosedale Ratepayers Association is an elected body that represents the interests of the North Rosedale Community, a community of over 900 homes.  

We are indifferent to whether the hearing is oral or written. At this point we do not expect to seek costs from the Applicant.   

Yours truly,

Normunds H. Mierins, P.Eng, CFA, MBA

Director North Rosedale Ratepayers Association 

ac. Ms. Anne-Marie Reilly, Regulator Coordinator, Hydro One Networks

Mr. Michael Engelberg, Assistant General Counsel Hydro One Networks

